Minutes of Outseats Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 28 September 2009 in the Sampson Room of Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm

Present:
Cllr. Mrs J Marsden – Chairman
In attendance
Cllr. Mr S Taylor
Cllr. Cartledge
Cllr. Mrs J Hodgkinson
PC Ian Richardson
Cllr. Mr B Gordon
Isabel Bellamy


John Woodisse


Clerk: Mr. D. Palmer
No members of the public were present.

68/09
Hathersage and Outseats Housing Needs Survey

Isabel Bellamy of the Derbyshire Rural Community Council presented the survey that she had conducted in December 2008, which indicated that approximately 11 new affordable homes were required in Hathersage and Outseats.  After the Council had clarified various points, it was resolved that there should be a meeting between representatives of Hathersage Parish Council (HPC) and Outseats Parish Council (OPC) to consider possible sites for development.  A meeting would then be held with the PDNPA Planner, to walk around the possible development sites with the HPC and OPC representatives.  The Clerk was instructed to coordinate with the HPC Clerk to arrange suitable dates for these meetings.
69/09
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Claxton, Whitney and Markham.
70/09
Variations in Order of Business
There were no variations in the Order of Business.
71/09
Declaration of Members’ Interests
No Councillors declared an interest.
72/09
Public Speaking
1. No members of the public were present.
2. PC Ian Richardson introduced himself to the Council and was welcomed in his new role by the Chairman.  He reported that in the past two months there had been 78 incidents in Hathersage and Outseats, including a number involving people selling door to door.  23 crimes had been committed in this period, although several related to one person; other notable crimes included thefts from and damage to vehicles, particularly near Stanage Edge.
73/09
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting
It was resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on 27 July 2009.
74/09
Planning Matters
Council resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 24 August 2009.

Council resolved to note that the following Planning Decision Notices had been received:
1. Application NP/DDD/0309/0225 – T’ende House, Park Edge; extensions and alterations to dwelling.  Application granted subject to conditions.
2. Application NP/DDD/0509/0377 – Westwinds, Derwent Lane; first floor extension with increased ridge height to accommodate loft conversion. Single storey extension and repair and re-elevate all elevations.  Application granted subject to conditions.
3. Application NP/DDD/0409/0328 – Middleton Dairy, Riverside Garden Centre; retrospective permission for the change of use of land and buildings to dairy delivery business and sewing business and removal of condition 3 on NP/DDD/0599/241 and formation of hard surface for the parking of milk distribution vehicles.  Application granted subject to conditions.
75/09
Footpaths
1. Council had heard that Network Rail were considering closing two footpaths that cross the railway in Hathersage and Outseats.  It was resolved that the Clerk should contact Chris Furness to find out what he knew about this; the Clerk was also instructed to ask Network Rail for additional information; finally, the Clerk was asked to contact Derbyshire County Council (DCC) Footpaths to find out what they knew about this.  Any information obtained could be discussed at the next meeting of the Council.
2. The Clerk informed the Council that he had been in regular contact with DCC Footpaths regarding the need to resurface the path between Higger Lane and Ranmoor Lane.  Unfortunately, DCC Highways had not been able to complete the resurfacing as they had promised in July because the section budget had become overspent.  Furthermore, DCC Footpaths could not give a revised date for the resurfacing at present.  It was resolved that the Clerk should write to local residents who had complained about the state of the footpath, to let them know about DCC Footpath’s response.
3. The Clerk also informed the Council that DCC Footpaths had told him that the Stepping Stones had been identified as a possible project to be undertaken jointly by DCC and PDNPA, with funding from the Rights of Way Improvement Plan in 2010/11; in the meantime, engineering solutions would be considered with the DCC Structures Team.  It was suggested that removing the debris that had built up from various floods over recent years would make a big difference (this had worked in the past) and it was resolved that the Clerk should write to DCC Footpaths, highlighting that this may be a good short-term solution.

4. The Footpaths Officer had informed the Council that the footpath sign at the Jaggers Lane end of the path from Jaggers Lane to the Castleton Road had been knocked down.  It was resolved that the Clerk should write to DCC Footpaths to inform them of this.

76/09
Donation to Hathersage Luncheon Club
It was resolved that the Council would make a donation to the Luncheon Club of the same amount as last year.
77/09
Membership of Derbyshire Rural Community Council (DRCC)
The Council reconsidered its decision to not renew its membership of DRCC (minute 34/09, June 2009).  It was resolved that the membership should be renewed.
78/09
Finance
1. It was resolved to note the Statement of Accounts for September 2009.

2. It was resolved to authorise the following accounts for payment (total sum £4,259.72):     £
       Chq No.
Staples
Stationery charges
85.03
462

Mr DE Palmer
Salary, allowance & expenses for Aug/Sep 2009
362.65
463
Hathersage Parish Council
Contribution to Swimming Pool
3,000.00
464
Hathersage Parish Council
Contribution to JTC Clerk’s salary
36.70
465
Hathersage Parish Council
Contribution to replacement of playbark
725.34
465

David Gordon
Brass plate for commemorative millstone
50.00
466

79/09
Staff Matters

To comply with its duty of care regarding the Clerk’s place of work, it was resolved that a PAT test should be undertaken on the Clerk’s office.  It was also resolved that the Clerk should undertake a home working self-certification test.
80/09
Complaints Procedure
It was resolved to adopt the Complaints Procedure.

81/09
Correspondence for Decision
1. A questionnaire had been received from DCC Footpaths regarding a possible revision of the Footpaths Minor Maintenance Scheme.  After some discussion regarding various questions, it was resolved that the Clerk should send an appropriate reply to DCC Footpaths.
2. DCC had written to Council regarding Operation Relentless, a project coordinated with the Derbyshire Probation Service’s Community Payback Scheme, where persons convicted of non-violent crimes do unpaid work in the community whilst being supervised by specially trained probation officers.  Council had been asked if it could provide possible tasks in the Parish.  It was resolved that the Clerk would reply, offering the following:

a. Litter picking under Stanage Edge

b. Clearing vegetation on the footpath between Higger Lane and Ranmoor Lane

c. Litter picking on the Castleton Road, to the Parish boundary
d. Clearing the flood debris that has built up on the Stepping Stones.
3. A letter had been received offering to fund a stone memorial bench to be placed on Ranmoor Lane.  Cllr Gordon agreed to investigate possible ways of doing this.  It was resolved that any design would have to be formally agreed by the Council and that the bench would need to be made from locally sourced stone; the Clerk was instructed to add an agenda item for the next meeting to review progress.
4. It was resolved to not make a donation to Vitalise.
5. A letter had been received from the Ramblers Association regarding the Long Causeway.  It was resolved that the Clerk should prepare a letter to be sent to County Councillor Twigg, explaining that the Council understood many of the issues regarding this track and offering a meeting with members of the Council to explain the Council’s views.

6. It was resolved that Cllrs Gordon and Marsden would like to attend the Ethics training course provided by Derbyshire Dales District Council.

7. It was resolved that Council would not send a representative to Derbyshire County Primary Care Trust’s AGM on 30/9/09.

8. It was resolved that Council would not send a representative to Derbyshire Dales Council for Voluntary Service’s AGM on 1/10/09.
82/09
Consultation Documents
1. East Midlands Regional Assembly: Regional Plan Partial Review.  It was resolved that the Clerk should respond to this document, explaining that the Council would prefer for Option 2.
2. Peak District Recreation Strategy 2009.  It was resolved to note that no one wished to comment on this document.
83/09
Items for Information   


It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

DALC
Circulars 40/09 – 47/09; Notice of AGM; Annual Report 2008/2009
HPC
Agenda 4/8/09, 1/9/09; Minutes 4/8/09, 11/8/09, 1/9/09
Recreation Comm
Agenda 28/7/09, 18/8/09, 8/9/09; Minutes 28/7/09, 18/8/09, 8/9/09; Letter from resident re Swimming Pool
Website Group
Minutes 11/8/09

Village Centre Group
Minutes 24/8/09

Memorial Hall
Agenda 7/9/09; Minutes 13/7/09
PDNPA
Parish Speak Summer 2009

Clerks & Councils Direct
September 2009
SLCC
The Clerk September 2009; Notice of AGM 24/10/09

NALC
LCR Autumn 2009
DDDC
Corporate Plan 2009/2010; Notice re new Buxton Recycling Centre 
DRCC
The Playing Field Summer 2009

Derb Dales Council for Voluntary Service
Quart July 2009; Training Programme Sept 09 – March 10; Notices of Networking and Other Events

High Peak & Hope Valley Community Rail Partnership
     Agenda 15/9/09; Minutes 30/6/09; Strategy & Action Plan Sept 09

84/09
Committee Reports

1. Hathersage Parish Council – Cllr Gordon reported that the Hathersage Calendar is now on sale.  HPC were considering ways to reduce their reserve fund, which had become quite large because of the substantial overestimates that they had received to replace the Memorial Hall roof.  It was resolved that Cllr Marsden would attend the next meeting of HPC on 6/10/09.
2. Website Committee – It was reported that the first pages of the website are now being prepared so that they could be incorporated by the website design company.
3. Memorial Hall – Cllr Hodgkinson reported that new tables were going to be purchased; the old tables would be made available to the Gala Committee or to anyone else who needed them.  It had been decided to go ahead with the double glazing of all the windows of the Memorial Hall, at a cost of approximately £10-12k.  The Memorial Hall website was now up and running; this was producing a number of bookings, including some weddings.
4. Calor Village of the Year – Cllr Marsden reported that the village had not won the national competition, but that the judges had been very complementary about the village.
5. Peak Park Parishes Forum – Cllr Hodgkinson reported that there would be a Planning Seminar given by PDNPA at Aldern House on 5 December.
85/09
Parish matters and items for next Agenda 
1. Councillors were asked by the Chairman to consider any possible expenses and donations that the Council might incur in the next year, in preparation for the budget and precept process.
2. The Clerk asked Councillors to inform him in the next week if they had any information that they would like to include in the next Newsletter.  Cllr Gordon said he would write an article on the Long Causeway.
3. Cllr Gordon reported that he had received notice that a motor rally planned to go past the North Lees campsite very late at night; the PDNPA were complaining about this.

4. Cllr Hodgkinson reported that she had received complaints about ivy overhanging the footpath at the bottom of Jaggers Lane; it was resolved that the Clerk should write to the HPC Clerk about this.

Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting is 26 October 2009 at 7.30pm in Hathersage Memorial Hall Sampson Room.
The meeting closed at 10.15pm.
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15

